
PROPOSAL TO EXPAND HOLLYBUSH PRIMARY 
SCHOOL FROM SEPTEMBER 2016 
 
Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the 
Education and Inspections Act 2006 that Leeds City Council 
intends to expand Hollybush (Community) Primary School 
from a capacity of 420 pupils to 630 pupils by increasing the 
admission number from 60 to 90 with effect from 1st 
September 2016. This increase would only apply to 
reception classes from September 2016 and would therefore 
take seven years for the school to reach its full capacity. 
 
The complete proposal can be obtained from: 
www.leeds.gov.uk or by email from 
educ.school.organisation@leeds.gov.uk or by phoning 
0113 2475793. 
 
Within four weeks from the date of publication of this 
proposal, i.e. by 4pm on 1st October 2014, any person may 
object to or make comments on the proposal by sending 
them to The Capacity Planning and Sufficiency Team, PO 
Box 837, Leeds City Council, LS1 9PZ, or by email to: 
educ.school.organisation@leeds.gov.uk 
 
Nigel Richardson 
Director of Children’s Services  
 
Publication Date: 3 September 2014 
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